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PAYSA REFUND POLICY 
 

1. Before season starts- full refund minus $25.00 administration fee 
(Socks/shorts returned)  

2. After season starts until December 1st (Indoor) or May 15th (Spring season) 
All fees will be refunded up to a maximum of 50% 

3. After the above dates NO REFUNDS will be issued. 
 
 
As a member organization of the Saskatchewan Soccer Association (SSA), PAYSA 
must register all players, coaches and referees with the SSA. 
 Registering players, coaches and referees enables the SSA to provide the best 
services to the soccer players in the province and to monitor how the sport is 
developing and where we can improve it. 
 Over 30,000 players participate in the sport each year and the SSA offers them 
technical resources to improve the standard of playing, refereeing and coaching, and 
an insurance policy that covers every registered player comprehensively. As such, all 
players, coaches and referees must pay a fee to the SSA to cover the costs of these 
technical resources and insurance policies as well as the administrative costs that 
are associated with them.  
PAYSA collects these fees from the players in our district and then pay them directly 
to the SSA. The refund that the PAYSA offers does not include a refund on such 
items listed above.  
 
Of the remaining fees a large portion of the player’s fees is spent of soccer 
equipment such as pinnies, balls kits bags, corner and referee flags, cones, line 
painting, medical supplies as well as staff wages and the City lease agreement. 
 
 A small percentage of fees is set aside for “rainy days” to allow the Club to remain 
solvent in the event of an extraordinary drop in registration of sudden, unexpected 
events(re: pandemic). Like any community organization, we must take steps to 
ensure we will be here to serve our soccer families well into the future. 
For this reason, it is extremely difficult and in some cases impossible for us to issue 
refunds after these bills have been paid. 
 
Therefore we are hoping the above explanation avoids any misunderstanding about 
this refund policy 
 
Thank you, 
PAYSA Board of Directors 


